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In attendance:
Marilyn Scott – Upper Skagit
Jolene Winger – Quileute Tribe
Kelle Little – Coquille Indian Tribe
Julie Johnson – Oregon Health Authority
Carrie Sampson – Umatilla
Karen Hansen – Kootenai Tribe of Idaho
Julie Reed – Snoqualmie Tribe
Jan Olmstead – AIHC
Staff:  Victoria Warren-Mears


Data Repository Overview:
Victoria reviewed the progress on the NW Tribal Data Repository.  The staff of the board have been working on getting a data repository for about 4 years.  Currently we have a dedicated, secured server for the data repository, which was recently purchased.  About a month ago we purchased the software to allow data storage and retrieval.  This will allow us to steward data for our projects and data for tribes in the Northwest, should that be desired by a specific tribe.  Having this repository allows us to retain control of data through an IRB process, which will include obtaining approval for any secondary research from each tribe involved in the data.

The data repository will allow us to meet federal requirements for data sharing on larger grants, but also retain tribal based control of the data.

We will be able to steward data for tribes if desired, such as community health assessment data, BRFSS data and others as requested.


Public Health Data Review:
Currently the EpiCenter has completed state level health profiles using the data that has been linkage corrected.  They were published for each state, and are available on our web site.  

We are working to determine ways to get data to the tribes more quickly.  Each tribe should have received an updated Cancer Profile from us in the late fall.  We send this information to the delegates, the tribal health director, and specific tribal program people.  From that point on the data is yours to use as you wish and distribute as appropriate.

We have access to the Epi Data Mart, which is a regional data set derived from the National Data Warehouse.  We do not have access to behavioral health data.  The tribal epidemiology centers are talking with Dr. Beverly Cotton to try to gain access to this data in the Epi Data Mart.

We have a large number of linkage matched and corrected data sets from the states.  


Public Health Accreditation:

Carrie Sampson requested a revitalization of support for public health accreditation support and sharing at the Board meetings.  This request was supported by Kelle Little.  

Several suggestions were made for action:

· Develop an opportunity for sharing among tribes who are seeking public health accreditation
· Develop resource and knowledge sharing 
· Develop a monthly call for interested tribes on Public Health Accreditation to encourage cross tribal support and information sharing, including CHA, CHP, and strategic planning.

Carrie and Kelle indicated a willingness to support this initiative.  Victoria will discuss with Bridget Canniff revitalizing the EpiCenter’s support around this initiative.


